

# **Minutes of the Meeting of South Killingholme Parish Council held on Monday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2021, commencing at 6.30pm at the Community Centre Moat Lane Sth. Killingholme.**

Present: Chair: Cllr K. Hesketh, Vice Chair; Cllr D. Evans, Cllr K. White, Cllr D. Robinson, Cllr P. Hull, Cllr J. Hesketh, Cllr M. Price, Cllr H. Ulliott, Cllr F. Coxon,

Ward Cllrs: Cllr P. Clark, Cllr D. Wells

Clerk: Jayne Gale

1. **Apologies** Cllr Hannigan
2. **Declaration of interest** None
3. Parish Council Standing Orders were suspended to allow members of the public and press to make comments and representations for a period of 15 minutes. 1 member of public present no requests to speak.
4. **Adoption of the minutes** from the previous meeting. Proposed to accept by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr White. All in favour. **Resolved**
5. **Matters arising from the minutes.** None.
6. **Ward Councillors updates and recent visit to South Killingholme feedback** Cllr Clark attended with highways officers, Cllr Evans, Cllr Hannigan recently. Cllr Evans has been promised work would be done, however not all been done. Thanked Cllr Evans on collecting feedback and reporting. Cllr Wells mentioned weight limit coming into village he has proposed a motion through ERNLLCA to lower 7.5 ton limit to protect villages. Council can send a letter to ERNLLCA to support it.
7. **Correspondence**, circulated by e-mail.
  - I. Newsletters. No feedback.
  - II. Cllr Hannigan apology and update on Baptist Chapel Lane works 2022
  - III. Able UK e mail read out by Clerk. Discussion on previous objections to planning, residents CPO orders lack of progress. Hedgerows taken down. Photo shared.
8. **Financial matters:**
  - I. Bank Reconciliation. Proposed to accept by Cllr Hull seconded by Cllr J. Hesketh. All in favour. **Resolved**
  - II. Income and expenditure for Oct Proposed to accept by Cllr J. Hesketh seconded by Cllr Price. All in favour. **Resolved**
  - III. Move Yorkshire bank reserves to a Lloyds flexible ISA Proposed by Cllr Evans seconded by Cllr Hull. All in favour **Resolved**
9. **Planning**
  - I. Local Plan discussion [www.localplan.northlincs.gov.uk/localplan](http://www.localplan.northlincs.gov.uk/localplan) Councillors agree for Clerk to send questions to Daniel Marsh and they will attend roadshow at Ulceby or Barton.
  - II. Update neighbourhood plan, comments welcome from the community. Chapel to be removed off plan. Discussion around needing a Parish Plan/charter, requiring a Public meeting lead by NLC Dave Lofts. As we would need funding for it councillors agreed to keep to the Neighbourhood plan.
  - III. Able Uk communication mast [PA/2021/1525](https://www.parc.gov.uk/PA/2021/1525) Proposed to agree by Cllr Price, Seconded by Cllr Robinson. All in favour. **Resolved**  
  
and Consultation on 16<sup>th</sup> Nov <http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/TR030006-000268> Discussed in Correspondence section earlier. Councillors agreed to notify clerk if wanting to register for preliminary meeting at Humber Royal Hotel 16<sup>th</sup> Nov 9.30am.
10. **Community Centre**
  - I. Small field update, sapling delivery postponed by Woodland Trust, hedges and trees; another farmer said he would quote when in area, update on Covid memorial gate/slide; Cllr Hull getting quotes, a company visited today, she has 2 quotes so far. Slide and old goal posts scrapped. Thanks to 2 residents for volunteering to cut them down and take them in to scrap dealers, funds received into council. Rough sleeper in boundary between large and small field. No one present when councillors inspected but shelter and fire been present. No issues of rubbish. Reported by Clerk to NLC.

- II. Methodist memorial plaques update. Safe at Cllr White's house at present, stone tablets. Fetching Monday in Van. Very heavy. \
- III. Bar/pop up pub pool night. Successful evening joint with pizza sales. Next one being planned by Cllr K. Hesketh in November.
- IV. Internal and external door repainting update. Continuing by Cllr K. Hesketh and Cllr F. Coxon.
- V. New community cooker to purchase with Mutual Aid money refund. Proposed by Cllr J. Hesketh seconded by Cllr Robinson. All in favour when money is returned. **Resolved**
- VI. Hygiene risk assessment for Community Centre. Done by Clerk and posted to NLC.

**11. Parish matters.**

- I. Feedback from Town and Parish meeting by Clerk; Appointment of snow warden to inspect village, check bins, order bags/new bins, report hazards and liaise with NLC ; thank you Cllr Hull for serving village over years. Cllr White volunteered to continue role. All in favour.
- II. Members on outside organisations feedback. ERNLLCA; no members attending, Philips 66; Cllr Hull invited to opening of filling station and afterwards at healing Manor, VANL community network; no update.
- III. Maintenance in village. Footpaths, verges, roads pot holes; Cllr Evans states some done, others in progress.
- IV. In Bloom update. Cllr Hull has put more bulbs down Greengate Ln. Cllr Coxon and Clerk have already added to boxes and to meet to put more bulbs out. Ladies Toilet door sticking; being tackled by Cllr Coxon this week.
- V. More poppies purchased. Some have blown away. Next year something more substantial to be purchased, discussion. Thanks to Cllr Hesketh and Cllr Coxon. Discussion on NLC large item rubbish collection service. First Aid boxes need filling. Cllr Robinson volunteered to do this.

12. **Agenda items** for the next meeting Dec 6th 2021 Co-Option vote of potential councillor. First Aid boxes.

End 19.41